
 

PACIFIC GROVE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT  
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

SPECIAL MEETING: TOWN HALL 
Trustees                 

John Paff, President 
Brian Swanson, Clerk 
Cristy Dawson 

Dr. Frank Rivera III 
Carolyn Swanson 

 

 DATE: Tuesday, November 2, 2021 
 

 TIME: 6:00 p.m. Open Session 
 

LOCATION: IN PERSON 

  Pacific Grove Unified School District Office 

  435 Hillcrest Avenue 
  Pacific Grove, CA 93950 

 

 VIRTUAL MEETING 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/85428221550?pwd=QTNVTUl5MnZWeFFUaVZyaUkvNjhmUT09 

 

Meeting ID: 854 2822 1550 
Passcode: 403299 

One tap mobile 

+16699006833,,85428221550#,,,,*403299# US (San Jose) 
+12532158782,,85428221550#,,,,*403299# US (Tacoma) 

 

Dial by your location 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 

Meeting ID: 854 2822 1550 

Passcode: 403299 
Find your local number: https://pgusd.zoom.us/u/kwNXjJK1J 

 

 
 

The Board of Education welcomes you to its meetings, which are regularly scheduled for the first and third Thursdays of the month. Regular 
Board Meetings shall be adjourned by 10:00 pm, unless extended to a specific time determined by a majority of the Board.  This meeting 
may be extended no more than once and may be adjourned to a later date. Individuals who require special accommodation, including but not 

limited to an American Sign Language interpreter, accessible seating or documentation in accessible formats, should contact the 
Superintendent at least two days before the meeting date. 
 

Any writings or documents that are public records and are provided to a majority of the Governing Board regarding an open session item on 
this agenda will be made available for public inspection in the District Office located at 435 Hillcrest Avenue, Pacific Grove during normal 
business hours. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/85428221550?pwd%3DQTNVTUl5MnZWeFFUaVZyaUkvNjhmUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1635775004595053&usg=AOvVaw2z9iXv9_eGRlrSebI0AKTA
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://pgusd.zoom.us/u/kwNXjJK1J&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1635775004595053&usg=AOvVaw1m3dbRg1ygk1uap1BiUTAd


 

AGENDA AND ORDER OF BUSINESS 

 

I. OPENING BUSINESS 

 

A. Call to Order 
 

II.  TOWN HALL 

 
A. REVIEW OF CALIFORNIA VOTING RIGHTS ACT  

(John Paff, Board President) 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

The District Administration recommends that the Board review the California Voting Rights Act in 

order to inform the public and facilitate a dialogue around the creation of trustee area boundary maps. 

 
BACKGROUND: 

The District’s Board of Education is currently elected under an “at-large” election system, where 

trustees are elected by voters of the entire District.  Trustees are elected in even-numbered years and 
serve staggered, four-year terms, such that the next election for three (3) trustees is scheduled for 

November 2022, with the remaining trustee seats scheduled for election in November 2024.  On April 

22, 2021, the Board adopted Resolution No. 1069, declaring its intent to transition from at-large to 
by-trustee area elections, where each Board member must reside within the designated trustee area 

boundary, and is elected only by the voters in that trustee area. 

 

Since adopting the intent resolution on April 22, the District Board has had its legal counsel and 
demographic experts present at public meetings on the CVRA and the process for drawing trustee-

area boundary maps.  Pursuant to Elections Code section 10010, subdivision (a)(1), the Board held 

two statutorily required public hearings to receive input from the community on the trustee area map 
preparation and creation process on August 19 and September 16, 2021. 

 

INFORMATION: 

The District’s attorneys, Lozano Smith, will present an overview of the California Voting Rights Act, 
where the District currently is in the process for transitioning from an “at-large” election system to a 

by-trustee area election system, and review the upcoming steps in the process.  

 
B. TOWN HALL/PUBLIC COMMENT  

(John Paff, Board President) 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

The District Administration recommends that the Board open the town hall to provide information to 

the public and to hear input from the community regarding the creation of trustee area boundary 

maps. 
 

BACKGROUND: 

Pursuant to Elections Code section 10010, subdivision (a)(1), districts that are transitioning from an 
“at large” election system to a “by-trustee area” election system may invite the public to provide input 

regarding the composition of proposed boundary maps.  

 
INFORMATION: 

The Board will receive input from the community on the composition of trustee areas during the town 

hall. 



 

III.  ADJOURNMENT  
 

Next regular meeting: November 18, 2021 – District Office/Virtual 

  


